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Principal Message 

This term is flying and it is already Week 7! Just a reminder that this weekend is the 

long weekend, so students will return on Tuesday next week, not Monday.  

Academic Reports 

Teachers are busy writing reports and in Week 3 next term, we will hold parent/

teacher interviews. There has been a change in the report requirements from the 

Department of Education, now that we can continue a normal learning program after 

the interruptions through floods and COVID-19.  

Each student report will include: 

• student attendance 

• whole school activities 

• student’s social development and commitment to learning 

• explanation of the grade scale used 

• a report for each key learning area, subject or course, each requiring 

• the outcomes assessed 

• A-E grades (Year 1-6) 

• 3 grade system (Kindergarten) 

• key learning area, subject or course-specific comment. 

New report formatting does not include a general comment now. We will continue to print reports at this stage, but the 

department are moving towards giving parents only a digital copy in the near future.  

Our new reports contain more information about the topics and subject content than in previous years.  

All comments will address a future direction and area of improvement for students achieving above the expected   

level.  

District Cross Country 

Congratulations to all our students who attended the District Cross Country at Wakool-Burraboi and for Miss Wilson 

and Brett Wilson who helped on the day. We were really proud of our students behaviour and efforts. A great effort by: 

• Mila Gray - 1st in 11yr girls 

• Ebony Patten - 3rd in 10yr girls 

• Nate Ewart - 3rd in 10yr boys 

• Chayse Vistarni - 4th in 8/9yr boys 



Possum Magic Performance 

Students in Kinder, Year 1 and Year 2 travelled to Swan Hill a few weeks ago to watch a performance of Possum 

Magic at the Town Hall. The play complimented our study of Australian Animals this term and was a great experience 

for students.  



Here is what students in the Kinder and Year 1 class had to say about the performance: 



Mathematics fun in Year 1/2 with Miss Wilson!  



Canteen 

Thank you to the volunteers who continually turn up each week and find the time to help our canteen run successfully. 

The students have really enjoyed having canteen operating again and were very excited to have a special canteen on 

offer. Thank you to Courtney for organising this!  





Our school breeding bird boxes have a mystery 

inhabitant or a possum with an identity crisis who 

cannot read that this box is for our local parrots!  

Congratulations to our students who continue 

reading at home each night! We love handing out 

certificates for Home reading. Here is a phot of just 

a few of our reading stars!  

Visual Arts 

Students in Years 3-6 are enjoying learning to draw       

insects from different views and rendering them with  

patterns and designs. It is great to see some many     

students using their own ideas around one theme and 

learning to draw with underlapping and overlapping. 

Some students in Year 5-6 also worked on creating a 

texture background, while Year 3-4 focused on shape 

and proportion.  





Dance Workshop 

A few weeks ago students across the school attended a 

Hip-Hop dance workshop with Justin Seidel from the 

Freestyle Dance Ministry. All students thoroughly       

enjoyed the funky dance moves and the instructor, Justin 

was fantastic! I think a few teachers enjoyed the      

workshop just as much. The students were so engaged 

and this is just another example of our students          

accessing quality education and learning opportunities at 

our little school. We have re-booked Justin for next year 

for further workshops! 


